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ñTherefore, since we are justified by faith, we have peace with God through our Lord Jesus Christ, 2through 
whom we have obtained access to this grace in which we stand; and we boast in our hope of sharing the  
glory of God. 3And not only that, but we also boast in our sufferings, knowing that suffering produces        
endurance, 4and endurance produces character, and character produces hope, 5and hope does not             
disappoint us, because Godôs love has been poured into our hearts through the Holy Spirit that has been 
given to us.ò  Romans 5:1-5 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
The role of the church in the world is at times clear and straightforward.  At other times, its identity and purpose can 
be confusing and compromised.  But no matter the season, the church is present.  It is effective when it proclaims the 
gospel and reminds the people that God is eternal and Godôs love is for all. 
 
In this midst of the devastating and frequent events of gun violence in our schools, our churches, and places of work 
around the country, scripture reminds us to be people of hope and promise.  In the wake of such tragedies, we are 
called once again to love our neighbor.  When there is outcry and suffering from those who have been victimized by 
crime, we are challenged to stand alongside and grieve with those who grieve.  And some of these issues are       
politically charged, and there are implications for policy changes and laws to be written.  And some who are in the 
church will find themselves on one side or the other.  We are challenged to search for what God says regarding our 
human ways of being.  And we are challenged to find ways of peace and comfort and love in the midst of a violent 
world. 
 
As we find ourselves side by side, the most important witness the church can 
offer is not necessarily answers to the problems, but a sign of unity amidst 
our disagreement.  We cannot disregard our neighbors, even and especially 
when we disagree with them.  This breaks relationships and it breaches our 
trust in one another.  Mostly, it fails to witness to Godôs commitment to each 
of us, the value God sees in every person, and the love that is so central to 
our understanding of Jesus.   
 
As we dialogue and seek to find a better way, may we still be people of hope 
in a broken world.  And may God bless us as we strive to make this broken 
world better.   
 
With peace, 
 
Rev. Tim Black and Rev. Emily Chudy 



 
NOONTIME LENTEN SERVICES AND  
LUNCHEONS FOR THE COMMUNITY 

         
 Serving the Downingtown area in the Love of Jesus Christ 
 
The Downingtown Area Ministerium is once again sponsor-
ing a series of noontime Lenten services and luncheons for our 
community. All are welcome. Worship is 12:00 noon to 12:30 
p.m. followed by lunch. The next one takes place on: 
Wednesday, March 7, at Downingtown Friends Meeting, 
800 E. Lancaster Ave, Downingtown 610-269-4223. 
 
The following is the complete schedule of the remaining dates 
and locations: 
 
Wednesday, March 14, 2018. St. James Episcopal Church, 
409 E. Lancaster Avenue, Downingtown 610-269-1774. 
 
Wednesday, March 21, 2018. Central Presbyterian Church, 
100 W. Uwchlan Ave., Downingtown 610-269-1576. 
 
Friday, March 30, 2018. Good Friday Worship (Worship  
Only-Noon). St. James Episcopal Church, 409 E. Lancaster 
Avenue, Downingtown 610-269-1774. 
 

GETTING CONNECTED at Central continues 
to be important to our 
sense of communi-
ty.  As needs for 
prayer and more  
tangible needs are 
made known to us, 

the effort to communicate them effectively 
grows.  If you would like to be included in the 
needs that come through our office, please 
contact Nancy Hilton to be added to the mailing 
list for our Prayer Chain and our Volunteer 
Communications.  We will continue to do our 
best to share the needs within the Central   
congregation with each of you. 

Notes from Betsy Williams, Financial Administrator 
 

As spring approaches, we look forward to new beginnings and fresh starts. Although these sentiments are 
more regularly associated with spring flowers and Jesusô resurrection, they are also meaningful in the   
financial area of the church.  In addition to starting the new 2018 budget year, Central Presbyterian is now 
debt free for the first time since 2011.  During 2010, CPC ran a capital campaign and also took out a line of 
credit to do a number of renovations around the church.  The amount of the draws taken on the line of 
credit converted to a loan that totaled $124,148.  At the start of the most recent capital campaign, the    
remaining balance on the loan was approximately $84,000.  The new 2016 ï 2018 capital campaign      
undertook paying off this loan in addition to the kitchen, bathroom and possible parking lot improve-
ments.  In January of 2018, due to the generous gifts of the congregation, Iôm pleased to say that not only 
were the kitchen and bathrooms completed and paid for but the loan was paid off as well. The parking lot 
improvements are still on the horizon and will need to be addressed but much has been completed due to the generosity of the 
members of Central Presbyterian Church. Congratulations on a job well done! 

The One Great Hour of Sharing Offering at Easter allows 
Presbyterians to share Godôs love through ministries that 
provide relief to those affected by disasters, food for the 
hungry, and support toward the self-development of poor 
and oppressed communities. 
 

¶ 32% of the funds go to Presbyterian Disaster 
Assistance.  PDA works alongside communities 
as they recover and find hope after natural or 
human-caused disasters. 

 

¶ 36% of the funds go to the Presbyterian Hunger 
Program.   This program supports initiatives that 
create sustainable food systems and alleviates 
root causes of poverty, so all may be fed. 

 

¶ 32% of the funds go to the Self-Development of 
People.  This program provides resources and 
education to oppressed and disadvantaged 
communities working to overcome poverty and 
injustice through initiatives they own and direct-
ly benefit from. 

 
 

Join us during the Easter season in sharing Godôs love 
worldwide! 

 
 
 

DO WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT CONTACT  INFORMATION? 
 

If you have had a recent change in home address, home or cell phone  
number or email address, please be sure to let us 
know so that we can update our database.  Each 
member and regular attender has a Deacon who 
wants to reach out and stay in touch, so having      
accurate contact information is important to us. Please 
call or email the church office with any updates. 

SPRING AHEAD! 
Daylight savings time 2018 will begin at 2:00 AM 
on Sunday, March 11. 



 
PARENTSô GROUP   
 

Fellowship, Friendship and DiscussionéPlease join 
us for a time of fellowship and short studies led by  
Pastor Tim on Monday evenings from 5:45-6:30 p.m. 
in the Prayer Room.  If you are bringing your children 
for Jr. Bells and/or Choir, please plan on staying and 
getting to know some of the other parents.  You can 
come and stay for part of the 
time or the entire time. Feel free 
to bring food and eat while we 
talk.  
 

Childcare is provided. Please 
contact the office for more      
information, or just come! 

CHANCEL FLOWERS.  There are openings on our Chancel flower 
sign-up chart for the upcoming months.  If you would like to donate 
the Chancel flowers ñin honor ofò a respected CPC member or group 
or ñin memory ofò a loved one, please make your 
check payable to the CPC Working Guild. The cost 
is $40.00. Perhaps you might consider pairing up 
with a friend (or friends) to split the cost. Flowers 
can be taken home immediately after the service, 
or you can designate that the Deacons deliver 
them to a shut-in. Thank you for sharing the   
beauty of your flowers with us in worship. 

 

PER CAPITA GIVING.  Shared Proportional Giving (per capita) is an 
amount charged to PC(USA) churches based 
on membership numbers, to support the 
broader mission of the denomination.  The 
2018 per capita for each CPC member is 
$34.78. Please consider making a contribu-
tion to offset your portion of CPCôs Shared 
Proportional Giving expense. A per capita 
envelope is provided in your offering         
envelope box, or write per capita in the memo 
section of your check. Thanks for paying your 

part! Your support would be greatly appreciated. 

 

CENTRAL CONNECTION 
 
Central Connection welcomed 
children on February 15 after our 
January gathering was cancelled 
due to snow.  Students made 
self-portraits, terrariums,        
potholders, and coasters.  They 
mastered brain games and new 
songs on ukuleles.  Group 
games are a favorite time.  Contact Margaret Van Gilder to be a part 
of our March, April and May datesðour final ones for this year. 

THE CPC MENôS MINISTRY will meet Saturday, March 10, from 
8:30-10:00 a.m. in Room 120 at the church.  We will continue our 
study on the book of James, looking at 
James 2:14-26, ñFaith and Deeds.ò  Feel 
free to invite a friend, co-worker, neighbor 
or relative; all ages are welcome.  A light 
breakfast will be provided.  Please RSVP 
to Kraig Gualtieri, who will be leading our 
meeting, lkgualtieri@gmail.com. 

Stanli Cushman Memorial Shawl Ministry 
 
Prayer Shawl Group is regularly meeting on the second 
Tuesday of each month to distribute yarn and plan for 
filling needs of prayer shawls and warm hats for   
homeless shelters during the cold wintry weather. Yarn 
is available in the basket in the north narthex for our 
knitters. 
 
We appreciate all our helpers and 
can always use more volunteers, 
even non-knitters. So far this year 
we have surpassed the number of 
prayer shawls given out, as    
compared to past years. Any 
questions, please call Sue   
Sweetland at 610-363-8529. 

CPC Red Cross Blood Drive      

MARK YOUR CALENDAR for our next Red Cross Blood Drive, to be 
held at CPC on Friday, March 16, from 2-7 p.m.  The winter months 
often bring a crucial shortage in blood supplies, so your donation is 
especially appreciated. Make an appointment by calling the church 
office, 610-269-1576, or by 
calling 1-800-
REDCROSS.  Schedule     
on-line at www.redcross.org 
and enter zip code 
19335.  Thank you! 

 

mailto:lkgualtieri@gmail.com
http://www.redcross.org


 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to: 
 

Aaron and Lesley Baniewicz, of Lafayette, Louisiana, on the birth of Daniel Aaron 
Baniewicz, born February 2, 2018. Big sister is Charlotte and proud grandparents 
are Dan and Jane Beam. Lesley and her sister Jennifer grew up in Central. 
 

 
SWEET DREAMS AT CENTRAL makes the baby quilts for infant 
baptisms and pillowcases for youth baptisms.  We also make baby 
quilts for the NIC Unit at Chester County Hospital in West Chester. 
We meet on most Thursday afternoons at 1:00 p.m.  We welcome 
new quilters!  If you can use a sewing machine, we can teach you to 
quilt.  Experienced quilters are welcome, too. 
 

Are you downsizing, or just cleaning out, 
and donôt know what to do with your 
stash of fabric?  We can help.  Bring your 
fabric to room 117.  We will sort through it 
and keep what we can use.  The fabric 
we canôt use will be passed on to the  
appropriate groups.  It wonôt be wasted!    
 

Please join us for a creative, fun time of 
fellowship! 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU to: 
 

All who volunteered for the gathering of the Donegal    
Presbytery here at CPC on February 20. Many willing 
hands made the day go smoothly, and we received many 
positive comments from those in attendance. Our church 
sparkled on many levels. Special thanks to Nash DeFord 
for coordinating the volunteers and to the CPC Working 
Guild for providing a delicious lunch, as well as enough  

extras that an entire meal could be taken to His Mission. 

 

NURSERY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED.  One     
volunteer is needed weekly to serve with Ann 
Lash in the infant room. Please sign up on the 
calendar outside the nursery to support this     
important ministry. 

All In the Family  

Central needs YOU! Please consider volunteering to help out with 
our fellowship hour on Sunday mornings following worship. Caf® 
Central is an important part of our identity, a time to embrace each 
other and welcome newcomers into our church. 
 

Could your family, a group of your friends, or your 
ministry group prepare coffee and donuts/snacks 
for one Sundayéor more? All you have to do is 
set out the cups, creamers, 
sugars, napkins, etc., serve 
(refilling donut baskets if they 
run out) and clean up. You 

would also need to return the coffee urns to the 
Dunkin Donuts on Rt. 113. You do not need to 
provide any food or beverages unless you wish 
to, and a church member has agreed to bring the 
coffee and donuts to the church for you. 
 

Many hands make light work! Speak to Margaret Van Gilder or 
look for the Sign-Up Sheet. Your support will be appreciated by all! 

WORKING GUILD COMMUNITY LUNCHEON 
 

For a time of great fellowship, join us for the March 
Community Luncheon, 
prepared and served at 
Central for the church 
and community, on 
Thursday, March 1, 
2018. All are              
welcome...and bring 
your friends! The Lunch-

eon begins at 11:00 a.m. and continues until 1:00 p.m. 
 

The Working Guild members will be serving their    
popular delicious menu, which includes homemade 
soups, sandwiches, hot dogs, salad plates, beverages 
and desserts at reasonable prices. Plan to purchase 
some extra soups for a stay-at-home cozy winter 
night. All sales support the 
work of the CPC Working 
Guild.  Take-out is also      
available by calling the office at 
610-269-1576. 
 

We would love to see you 
there! 

HEIFER UPDATE 

Heifer International, Inc.,     
expresses its thanks with the 
presentation of this plaque to 
CPCôs Grades 3-5 ñKids on a 
Missionò for their 2017 Alterna-
tive Gift Christmas Market   
Program. This group of young 
people from Central worked 
diligently in preparation for the 
Heifer Fair, held December 3, 2017, which was       
dedicated In Memory of the late CPC member Mae 
Jean Rosser and her local and worldwide programs to 
benefit others.  Heiferôs seventy-five active programs 
provide a ñhand upò to end hunger and poverty that 
build new self-supporting communities internationally. 
Please stop by the Welcome Center and have a look at 
our new commemorative plaque!   


